
I am very pleased to see that regulations are being 
considered regarding senior specific designations. 
 
This is an area of incredible abuse. Persons who take very 
short courses, of only a few hours, are in no way qualified 
to be designated as anything, not even a senior dog walker. 
 
As you know, many elderly lose their judgement and become 
very susceptible to suggestion and quite impressionable. 
The charlatans with the phony designations are happy to 
take advantage of these tendencies. 
 
However, I am not optimistic about what you may be able to 
do, unless Congress is willing to go so far as to install 
laws that control this area much the same as is done for 
CPAs. Anything less than that will be an exercise in 
frustration and a waste of time. I hope I'm wrong. 
 
A lot of us appreciate your efforts. I hope you are at 
least modestly successful. 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Joseph R. Gilsoul 
Weems, Schimpf, Gilsoul, Haines, Landry & Carmouche (A 
Professional Law Corporation) 
912 Kings Highway 
Shreveport, LA 71104 
318-222-2100 
318-226-5153 (fax) 
joe@weems-law.com 
 


